MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:
A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to signs at construction sites with fences or sheds and repealing section BC 3301.9 of the New York city building code in relation thereto
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
This local law authorizes the Department of Buildings (the “Department”) to develop uniform signage standards for construction sites with fences or sheds.  
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
The Department is committed to minimizing the visual impact of construction sites on the urban landscape.  In 2011, the Department launched the Construction Information Panel Pilot Program to encourage contractors and building owners to consolidate required construction signage and permits into a single new standard. The goal of the program is to improve the streets/sidewalk experience and provide important information to the community at a site where there is a construction fence.
This legislation continues that effort.  The building code today requires a myriad of signs and permits to be posted along the construction site fence to provide project and safety contact information for the public.  This legislation requires current information to be consolidated into one uniform sign and adds new information to be displayed on such sign, including a rendering of the building and the anticipated completion date of the project.  This gives the public immediate information on how long construction activity will be continuing and how the building will look when completed. 
This legislation also enhances construction site fences.  It requires the uniform coloring of construction fences and mandates that viewing panels be provided in fences installed after June 1, 2013. 
In addition, the legislation replaces the current sidewalk shed signage with a new sign that will provide information about the site, including the address and the name of the responsible party for the site. It further authorizes the inclusion of the name or logo of a program acceptable to the commissioner for best construction site management practices where such site  participates in such program.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,

PATRICK A. WEHLE
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